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Roberto Bolle at La Scala performs Béjart’s intoxicating rite for the first time 

By gramilano 

 

Roberto Bolle in Boléro © Brescia e Amisano, Teatro alla Scala 2018 

I certainly wasn’t the only one to have doubts when Roberto Bolle announced his intention to 
climb onto Béjart’s red table. Facebook was abuzz with comments from puzzled ballet fans 
who couldn’t see him as La Mélodie. Even now, after his run of performances of Boléro, many 
hold on to that view. 

How delighted I was to be proved wrong (not that I had voiced my doubts, I may add) as I was 
swept away by the escalating passion of Ravel’s Spanish dance and Bolle’s dancing of Béjart’s 
choreography. 

He is not as sensual and lithe as others — Luciana Savignano, Mathias Heymann — but his is 
an interpretation based on strength and virility: less feminine curves and more macho force. 
He is a warrior, a hero, a statue. It is a long way from Jorge Donn’s sexually ambiguous 
performance. 
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The flip side is that there are those who disapprove of his TV appearances and Bolle and 
Friends mega-galas, just like Luciano Pavarotti was looked down on for his Three Tenors 
appearances (though, curiously, Placido Domingo largely escaped from criticism). It’s the 
same with Cecilia Bartoli (too high up the charts and too Photoshopped) or Carla Fracci 
(suffocating a generation of dancers by dancing well beyond middle age). We cheer the 
underdog: for poor Leyla Gencer whose recording career was stifled by Monserrat Caballé; or 
Svetlana Beriosova relegated to the second casts because of Margot Fonteyn’s dominating 
presence. It can be tricky keeping a firm grip on objectivity. 

The disapprovers have daggers drawn before the curtain opens, and detest the presence of 
the smartphone crowd, waiting for their moment to start taking photos and videos of the 
curtain calls. These people will be almost impossible to win over, but to misquote Abraham 
Lincoln: “You cannot please all the people all the time.” 

Melody’s climax, as some of the semi-naked Rhythm dancers invade the red table, was greeted 
by equally orgasmic screams from the audience and lengthy applause. For me, Roberto Bolle 
was thoroughly convincing in ‘his’ Boléro. I believe Béjart would have been delighted. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gramilano.com/tag/luciano-pavarotti/
https://www.gramilano.com/tag/placido-domingo/
https://www.gramilano.com/tag/cecilia-bartoli/

